
Rectory Farm News 

Rectory Farm Primary School 

 

   Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a great end to the term! We thoroughly enjoyed welcoming you all in for parents evening; 
the teachers have shared all the wonderful achievements the children have made so far this 
term. If you did not manage to attend your meeting, please book an appointment for the start 
of next term as the children really benefit from sharing their learning with you. 

 
The children have worked so hard this term; we hope you had the opportunity to look through 
their books and celebrate with them. Keep an eye out for the curriculum newsletters that come 
out in week 1 of each term, which will outline the new learning in each subject. 
 

Thank you for all of your support this term and for the encouragement you have given your  
children. Have a restful break and we will see you all on Tuesday 31st October, when school re-
opens. 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum: 

 

Year 5— We have been finishing our sketches of Victori-

an buildings, inspired by the artist Lowry. They have en-

joyed exploring detail and have produced some stunning 

pieces! 

 

Year 4—We have loved doing our kennings this week. 

Children chose a secret topic to write their kenning about and then took turns guessing what it is. They 

presented them beautifully, even illustrating their work. 

Year 1—This week Year 1 were send a post card from Sir David Attenborough; the children were sent 

on a special mission to find the animals that have been let loose in our school. Children followed foot-

prints and investigated what animals it could be. They enjoyed making a wanted poster for the chosen 

animals in our science lesson.    

Arbor 

Thank you to all the parents, who I have spoken to on Tuesday and Thursday. Many of you have 
now set up the Arbor app on your phones so will start receiving messages and updates. Eventually 
Arbor will be our central platform for payments and clubs but we are doing a gradual transition 
over. Please still use ‘Parent Mail’ at the moment. If you need further support or haven't managed 
to download the app or login, please come to the front office and we will be more 
than happy to support. 



Home Learning 
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Date Year Group Event 

Friday 20th October Whole school 

 

 

Half Term Break 

School re-opens:  Tuesday 31st October 

 Thursday 2nd November 

(4:30-5:30pm) 

YR parents starting 

Sep 2024 

 

 

Second Open evening for prospective parents of Recep-

tion children for September 2024 

(Book your place on our website) 

Thursday 9th November—

Tuesday 14th November  

(from 3:15pm) 

Whole School 

 

 

Book Fair held in the school library. Please come along. 

 

 

Tuesday 5th December Year 5 

 

Space Centre Trip  

Leaving school 8:30am 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

• If you need help with setting up Arbor 

or school communications, please 

come and see me. 

• Any parents that have old school uniform, in good 

condition, please bring to office. We can pass 

these on to parents in need.  

• Are you struggling to afford food? Blackthorn 

have a food bank every Friday 10:00am-11:00am 

at the Community Centre (leaflet in front office) 

 




